	Otongolo was	1 best musician	n of the year. He com	manded a lot of honour and
resp	ect from the whole	of musicians. I	He played3	violin so well4
man	y5 can	ne from all over the region	to see him singing. "W	hat a wonderful young man
	_6" somebody of	could be heard exclaiming.		
	When he got to t	he age of7 years	s old, he became very	very sick. He was suffering
8	3 cancer. Lat	ter in the year, he died	9 Kampala	10 Uganda when
3013	11 treatm	ent12, he has	left behind a	and three children
Eve	rybody in the whol	e14 of Uganda	15 for his	untimely death.
		saming to the training	and the fact of the second sec	Marginal de la jeur O 🗓
1.	A. quite	B. one	C. a	D. the
2.	A. band	B. team	C. choir	D. flock
3.	A. such	B. an	C. the	D.a
4.	A. but	B. with	C. that	D. for
5.	A. magicians	B. spectators	C. singers	D. participants
6.	A.!	B.:	C	D.,
7.	A. fouty	B. forty	C. fourty	D. foty
8.	A. with	B. because	C. of	D. from
9.	A. at	B. on	C. in	D. along
10.	A. on	B. in	C. at	D. by
11.	A. going to	B. undergoing	C. underwent	D. undergone
12.	A. Again	B. In addition	C. However	D. Moreover
13.	A. spinster	B. widow	C. widower	D. window
14.	A. country	B. world	C. town	D. continent

with the appropriate alternatives.	In questions 21 and 22, use the correct adverb of reason to complete the given sentences.	
<b>16.</b> The standard five girl goes to school	21. Akothee could not eat her too	
bus.	was aching.	
A. in	A. then	
B. on	B. because	
C. by	C. that	
D. with	D. so	
17. Kinyanjui has him to be his friend.	22. The governor stopped the meetingit wa	
A. choose	raining.	
B. chose	A. that	
C. choosen	B. and	
D. chosen	C. but	
For questions 18 to 20, read the information given	D. since	
then answer the questions correctly.	For questions 23 to 25, use the correct word to	
Okello has two sons, Donny and Omuse.	complete each sentence.	
Omuse has a wife called Amoit and they have	23. "Is it ok if I place my bag?" aske	
a daughter, a beautiful girl called Stella.	Ôkuta.	
18. What would Amoit call Okello?	A. hear	
A. Father	B. here	
B. Uncle	C. their	
	D. they	
C. Stepfather	24. "Can I have a of cake please?	
D. Father-in-law	Emaase asked.	
19. Who is Amoit to Stella?	A. pease	
A. Sister	B. peas	
B. Mother	C. peace	
C. Sister-in-law	D. piece	
D. Grandmother	25. He was sorry that a of elephants	
20. Donny is Stella's	destroyed the crops.	
A. grandfather	A. heard	
B. father	B. herd	
C. uncle	C. head	
D. stepfather	D. hard	

Read the passage below carefully then answer questions 26 to 38.

Experience is the best teacher, goes the saying. Most of us firmly believe that they cannot be conned. Some do not imagine that conmen and conwomen do exist. They are fully convinced that for one to be swindled, they must be very naive. Mr. Karani, a reputable bank manager in Kenya, is a man who has travelled to almost all continents in the world. This man believed that he was very "smart."

However, he came to learn that there are "smarter" people than him in this world. As Mr. Karani was strolling along pavements in the city, he came across a small crowd of people. In the centre of the human ring stood a slender old man. In front of him was a small plastic table. Between his fingers, the old man held a red card and two other cards lay on top of the stained table. "Come one, come all. I am Professor Ting Twa. I can double your money and in no time, you find yourself twice as rich as you came. What you need to do is show me the lucky card," said the Professor. "What would be wrong if I tried my luck?" Mr. Karani asked himself. He went closer and closer and soon he was standing by the table. He dipped his hand into his pocket and fished out a ten shilling coin. The game was so easy and in no time, Mr. Karani was ten shillings richer. What an easy way of getting rich! With excitement, he ran back to the bank and withdrew all his savings and returned back to the "money doubler" seeing the bundle of notes Karani had the Professor got happier and happier, made the game even easier and soon he told Mr. Karani," If you want to win the biggest amount, put all your money," something Mr. Karani did in a second, only to get a shock of his lifetime, he picked on a wrong card. All his money was gone. The Professor and his team vanished. Mr. Karani had lost a half a million.

- What is the feminine of conmen?
  - A. Comman
- B. Cunning women
- C. Conwoman
- D. Conwomen
- 27. Who was Mr. Karani?
  - A. A gambler
  - B. A well known bank manager
  - C. A member of Professor Ting Twa's team
  - D. A tourist
- 28. To how many continents had Mr. Karani travelled to?
  - A. All continents in the world
  - B. Three continents
  - C. Almost all continents
  - D. We are not told
- 29. What is the meaning of the word "smart" as use in the passage?
  - A. Dressed in good looking clothes
  - B. Looking beautiful or handsome
  - C. Clever and intelligent
  - D. Looking attractive
- 30. The word slender is underlined in the passage. It belongs to what part of speech?
- B. Adverb
- C. Adjective
- D. Verb
- 31. What is the name of the "Money doubler?"
  - A. Mr. Karani
  - B. Professor Karani
  - C. Professor Ting Twa
  - D. Witchdoctor
- 32. How many cards did the money doubler have in total?
  - A. One
- B. Three
- C. Two
- D. Four

CAT 003

- 33. How much did Mr. Karani lose at the end?

  - A. 5000 B. 5000000

  - C. 500 D. 500000
- 34. The superlative form of the word rich is
  - A. richy
- B. richer
- C. richest
- D. richerer
- 35. Where did Mr. Karani go to get more money?
  - A. Home
  - B. At a friend's house
  - C. At the bank
  - D. We are not told
- 36. Mr. Karani had a shock of his lifetime means

  - A. could not believe he had lost all his money.
  - B. was shocked how money was doubling.
  - C. was shocked how generous the Professor
  - D. was shocked to get rich.
- 37. What happened to the professor after winning
  - Mr. Karani's big amount of money?
  - A. He shared with Mr. Karani.
  - B. He symphathised with Mr. Karani.
  - C. He disappeared together with his friends.
  - D. He was arrested by the police officers.
- 38. What would be the best title for this passage?
  - A. The money doubler
  - B. The bank manager
  - C. Mr. Karani learns a lesson the hard way
  - D. How to get rich

ENGLISH STD. 5

Read the passage below then answer questions 39 -50.

When one hears about violence, one first thinks of someone being hit by another person or throwing of objects by one person to another with purpose of causing injury. Violence however, may take forms such as insults, emotional abuse or even sexual abuse. Being told to sleep hungry is a form of violence too. The evidence in this case may not be physical but it involves being harmed by another person.

Most of the time, the person causing the violence has more power. This person may be stronger or in a position of authority. On the other hand, the victim is in a weak position and cannot defend themselves. All

these types of violence can take place at home.

Domestic violence is any violence that occurs within the family. When one member of the family starts fighting and hitting another, it causes injury to all other members of the family as well. Domestic violence can take the form of the parent hitting the other parent, a child hitting another child or a parent hitting a child. In some cases, parents in a household may be violent and abusive towards each other. When children see this, it affects their relationships both at home and at school. This makes the child think that violence is the only solution to all the problems they face. The law recognizes that domestic violence is an offence. When such violence occurs, it often leads children to prisons, remand homes if crimes are committed, approved schools or even jail. Parents may also be jailed.

Another form of domestic violence is when a parent abuses drugs or alcohol. In such cases, the child may not receive the support they require and their needs may be ignored. These needs include food, clothing, shelter, education and healthcare. Children have a right to receive the best possible care from their parents or guardians. It may be difficult to sometimes understand domestic violence when it occurs. They should report it to an adult they trust or to the police when they suspect that it has occurred. This will enable both the parents and children to get the help they need. It is however important for the family to avoid all forms

of violence and live together in peace. A peaceful family contributes to a peaceful nation.

What often comes to our mind when we hear about violence?

A. Being helped by another person.

B. Throwing of objects.

C. Being hit or injured by another person.

D. Being hit or praised by another person. 40. Which of the following is not a form of

violence, according to the passage?

A. Asking children to do domestic chores

B. Telling someone to sleep hungry

C. Hitting a child

D. Beating a person

41. In most cases, the person causing violence uses his or her

A. finances

B. position D. arrogance

C. cruelty 42. Where, according to the passage, does domestic violence take place?

A. At work

B. In school

C. Anywhere

D. At home

43. The words, "It causes injury to all other members of the family as well" suggest that A. all the relatives will be physically injured

in case of domestic violence. B. domestic violence negatively affects the

victim's family

C. domestic violence can lead to death

D. friends and relatives suffer in case of violence

44. Domestic violence may take the following forms except

A. a mother and a father fighting

B. a child fighting with another child

C. pupils fighting in school

D. a parent hitting a child

CAT 003

- The law recognizes that domestic violence is an offence. This means
  - A. the offence is punishable under the law
  - B. the offence is not punishable under the law
  - C. the law is not harsh to such offenders

D. those in authority do not care

- If children get used to violence, they tend to think that
  - A. violence cannot solve any problem
  - B. violence is a vice
  - C. violence is not right
  - D. violence is the only solution to all problems
- 47. Another name for an approved school is a A. juvenile court

B. remand home C. maximum prison D. correctional centre

- What happens to children if their parents abuse drugs?
  - A. Their needs are met
  - B. They receive parental support
  - C. Their needs may be overlooked
  - D. They are raised responsibly
- 49. Which one of the following is not a basic need?
  - A. Food

B. Having a vehicle

C. Shelter

D. Clothing

- 50. What is the best title for the passage?
  - A. Human beings
  - B. Basic requirements
  - C. Domestic violence
  - D. Living at home

ENGLISH STD. 5